
ROSALYN
I put out the fire. The fire is 
out.

IRVING
First time in my life I do the 
right thing.

ROSALYN
Oh shut up.

IRVING
No, no, no.

ROSALYN
Shut up.

IRVING
I save a young, single mother and a 
kid. I marry you, I adopt him.

ROSALYN
You fell in love. Don’t you dare 
forget that part. We fell madly in 
love.

IRVING
Yes, I fell in love, my God I fell 
in love. But you know what I 
thought, you were mysterious like 
my mother, until it turned out that 
mysterious just meant depressed all 
right, hard to reach. I mean, I’m 
dying here and you need somebody 
who’s gonna be quiet, who’s gonna 
be sure of you. You’re young and 
beautiful, you’re gonna find 
somebody else. You’re gonna go out 
and get some friends all right? 
Just sitting inside..

ROSALYN
I don’t like going out. You know 
that I get anxiety when I have to 
meet people. You know how hard that 
is.

IRVING
You can not just stay in a house 
with a fucking sun lamp all right? 
And I can, I mean look, I can’t 
trust you with Danny, when you.. 
That fire and everything. I can’t 
trust to leave you alone.



ROSALYN
I put the fire out Irving, there is 
no fire. Maybe if you were here 
more, then it wouldn't have been a 
fire in the first place.

IRVING
Oh what, that wouldn’t been a fire 
if I was here.

ROSALYN
Just stop with the whole fire 
thing. God, that was a mistake. I’m 
sure a million of people do that, 
all the time. Those sun lamps are 
dangerous. It shouldn’t even happen 
in the house really. I bet that 
happens all the time. This was 
nothing.

IRVING
We’re not happy all right?

ROSALYN
You know that I can take Danny, you 
know that most of your work is 
illegal, and you know that if you 
try to divorce me you know that I’m 
not saying that I would but I’m 
saying that I could. And I’m saying 
that that is why I don’t like 
divorce Irving. Women do that in 
divorces, women get the children 
and then the fathers never see 
them. My mother never got divorce, 
my grandmother never got divorce. 
They are no divorces in my family. 
I’m not getting a divorce.

IRVING
Come on, what are we doing here?

ROSALYN
We fight and we fuck and that’s 
what we do, that’s our thing. Stop 
being so difficult. Just come here, 
come here. Stop. Irving, Irving 
come to mama, come on. Irving, 
Irving.

IRVING
Oh my God.
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ROSALYN

Come here, come on. Get in the bed.

IRVING
All right.

ROSALYN
Baby, there’s such good stuff here.
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